Oct 8, 2013,

**Regular Monthly Provincetown Shellfish Advisory Committee Meeting** 

Called to Order: 5:04: Members present: John Baldwin, Mel Cote, Bob Hazard (Sec), Rick

Macara (Vice Chair), Lory Santos (Chair)

**Also Present**: Provincetown Shellfish Constable Tony Jackett, MA Lobster Assoc. representative

Alex Brown

Previous Minutes: Motion by M. Cote, Second by R. Macara; to accept Sept 10 Minutes. Vote 5-

0 approve.

**Old Business:** Letter by L. Santos to Superintendent Price of National Seashore concerning

relaying of surf clams from Herring cove, is to be tabled until after government shutdown is

resolved.

Constable's Report: Proposal to board of selectman for surf clam relay tabled. Public shellfish

opening schedule Nov 3 (west end), Nov 17 (east end) and Dec 1 Hatches (allowing for

shutdown). Sent maps, GPS location and \$200 bond request ADA license holders. Submitted work notification Form to conservation. Sarah Peek and Dan Mackerman may help mitigate

floating gear permit denial by DMF.

Motion by M. Cote Second by R. Macara; to overturn the transfer of shellfish license from

Nancy Jacobs to John Baldwin, and to transfer the shellfish license from Nancy Jacobs to Dan

Andresen. Vote 5-0 approve

Motion by R. Macara, Second by J. Baldwin; to seek approval from Board of Selectman to open

public shellfish beds; on Nov 3 from Capt. Jack to east of Provincetown Inn, on Nov 17 from

Alerton to Provincetown/Truro line and on Dec 1 Hatches Harbor area. Vote 5-0 approve

**New Business:** Application time for new shellfish grants is from Nov 15 to Dec 15.

**Motion** by M. Cote, Second by B. Hazard; to add to the opening of the Flats notice that Shellfish

grant application is open from Nov 15 to Dec 15. Vote 5-0 approve

Next meeting on Nov 5.

Motion to Adjourn: by M. Cote, Second by R. Macara. Vote 5-0 to adjourn at 6:10

B. Hazard, Secretary